EMAIL EXCHANGE WITH DOCTOR CYRIL H. WECHT ON CE 399

On September 23, 2015 I sent the following question to Dr. Cyril H. Wecht regarding CE 399, the so-called magic bullet.

When the FBI received CE 399 for examination, Special Agent Frazier said that the bullet was so clean that he did not have to do anything to prepare it for testing. In my opinion, that was an incredible statement. However, I do not have your background, knowledge or experience in this area. It seemed incredible to me that a bullet that allegedly went through two men, broke a rib, and smashed a wrist bone would emerge with no blood, tissue, bone fragments, or fiber on it. It was so clean that it needed no preparation for testing. Is this an expected result? Is this the kind of result we would experience in the real world?
On September 24, 2015 Dr. Wecht replied as follows:

Obviously, CE 399 would have had some biological material on its exterior surface if it had done what the WCR states.

I very much doubt that whoever handled it after it was reportedly found beneath an ER stretcher would have scrubbed it clean before having it delivered to the DC authorities.
Signed: Cyril H. Wecht, M.D., J.D.
